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CITY OF WINNIPEG CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
TO: RESIDENTS/BUSINESS OWNERS ON SASKATCHEWAN AVENUE 
RE: 2022 LOCAL AND INDUSTRIAL STREET RENEWAL PROGRAM: 

 SASKATCHEWAN AVENUE/MIDLAND STREET PAVEMENT RECONSTRUCTION 

 

We are planning to reconstruct and repave Saskatchewan Avenue/Midland Street this summer.  
 
Work will take place from Empress Street to Notre Dame Avenue.  
 
Construction start: Early May 2024 
Duration:  Anticipated completion Late September 2024 
 

The project is broken into two stages: 

 

Stage 1 – North Lane of Saskatchewan Avenue/West Lane of Midland Street from Empress Street to 
Notre Dame Avenue 
 

• Scheduled for early May to late July 2024 

• Traffic closure will be on the Westbound Lane of Saskatchewan Avenue and the Southbound Lane of 
Midland Street from Empress Street to Notre Dame Avenue 

• One way traffic will be on Eastbound Saskatchewan Avenue and Northbound Midland Street 
 
Stage 2 – South Lane of Saskatchewan Avenue/East Lane of Midland Street from Empress Street to 
Notre Dame Avenue 
 

• Scheduled late July to late September 2024 

• Traffic closure will be on the Eastbound Lane of Saskatchewan Avenue and the Northbound Lane of 
Midland Street from Empress Street to Notre Dame Avenue 

• One way traffic will be on Westbound Saskatchewan Avenue and Southbound Midland Street 
 

Pedestrian and vehicle access to properties will be maintained as much as possible with short-term, temporary 

adjustments as required - any disruption to access will be communicated to the affected properties in advance. 

 

Stage 1 construction is expected to begin in early May 2024. You will receive another notice with more 

information on staging and timing approximately one week before construction starts.  

 

We understand this project may cause you some inconvenience and thank you for your patience. Please contact me if 

you have:  

• Questions about the project  

• Known underground appurtenances within 20 feet of the curb (sprinkler systems, lighting cables, etc.) 

 

I can be reached at (204) 928-8431 or blair.cockrell@aecom.com   
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Sincerely, 

 
 
Blair Cockrell. Project Coordinator 
 
Cc: Shawn Dobson – Councillor, St. James Ward 
 Jason Doerksen – Project Management Branch, Public Works Department 
 Julie Dooley – Director’s Office, Public Works Department 
 Melanie Cruz – Customer Services, Public Works Department 
 Public Works Department – Engineering Administration 
 311 Winnipeg 


